
Big Blue Book Club is back with Heartland: 

A Memoir of Working Hard and Being 

Broke in the Richest Country on Earth by 

Sarah Smarsh. This book is an eye-opening 

memoir about working-class poverty in 

America. Our discussions will help 

participants understand the impact that 

economic hardship and inequality have on 

our communities. Heartland is a 

descriptive and emotion-packed retelling 

of the author and her family’s 

intergenerational experience of America’s 

wealth gap. 

The first Big Blue Book Club series for 2024 

will be held on April 11, 18, and 25. Each 

Thursday morning session will be 

presented via Zoom at 10:00 am CST. Each 

session will be recorded, so if you aren’t 

available during the day, you are welcome 

to participate via the recording.  

Registration will open on February 1st at 

9:00 am EST via https://ukfcs.net/

BBBC24book1. The link will not be active 

until registration opens. The first 200 

registered participants will receive a free 

copy of the book. Free books must be 

picked up at your local Extension office 

after you receive notification that you are 

one of the book recipients. The extension 

office will provide books if needed.  
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Upcoming February Events 

Adult Sewing - Weekly on Tuesdays  9 - Noon 

1st                     REGISTRATION FOR BIG BLUE  

                           BOOK CLUB BEGINS 

1st & 15th        Needlework,  10 am - Noon 

1st & 15th       Crochet Alley and Knitting Row, 1 - 3 pm 

6th & 15th       Game Day, 9 am - Noon 

7th & 21st       Paint Fan Dance, 11 am - Noon 

8th & 22nd     Beading Circle,  1 - 3 pm 

9th                   International Day  “Tour of Thailand”,  

                         9:30 - 11 am 

12th                Quilting Club, 10 am  

13th                King Cake Class, 9 am - 1:00 pm 

                       (Pre-registration Required) 

14th              Tech Class (Basics Google Docs), 10 am 

16th              Arts and Crafts, Sashiko, 9:30 am 

16th              CPR Course, 5 pm (Pre-Reg required)  

19th              Heirloom Sewing, Part 2,  9 am - Noon 

19th              Basic Sewing, Part 2, 1:30 - 4 pm 

20th              Bags of Love, 9:30 am 

20th              Laugh and Learn @ MCPL (Library), 11:00 am 

21st              Scrapbooking,  9:00 am 

29th              Homemaker Lesson, 10 am 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fukfcs.net%2FBBBC24book1&data=05%7C02%7Csue.rice%40uky.edu%7Cbbaa02e2537f4c239bfa08dc12e3ae2b%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638406016296202205%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fukfcs.net%2FBBBC24book1&data=05%7C02%7Csue.rice%40uky.edu%7Cbbaa02e2537f4c239bfa08dc12e3ae2b%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638406016296202205%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4w


Jeanne Grief , a member of Golden Days 

Homemakers, served as club president for 7 

years and is currently treasurer of Purchase 

Area Homemakers.  

Jeanne was an active member of Clayshire 

Homemakers in 1966-78 before moving to 

Michigan.  She joined Golden Days in 2015.  

Always a do-it-yourselfer and specialty 

seamstress, Jeanne is involved in Cultural 

Arts, Arts & Crafts, Needlework, Crochet, and 

Beaded Embellishments here at the 

Extension.  

She has 4 daughters, 13 grandchildren and 6 

great-grandchildren. Always busy, Jeanne is a 

member of Church Women United, 

Daughters of Isabella and St. Francis de sales 

Catholic Church.  

Reflections from Homemaker President 
 Diane Shrewsberry… 
 

It's leap year! So we gain an extra day in 2024. I had to 

research to be sure I understand why having leap year every 4 

years is necessary.  An astronomical year is the time it takes 

earth to complete an orbit around the sun. That takes 364.25 

days, while a calendar year is 365 days. Leap year started with 

the idea of adding time to a calendar through a "leap day." In 

46 BCE the Julian calendar introduced a leap day every 4 years, 

but a problem with the measurement that was used lead to 

discrepancy over several centuries. The Gregorian calendar 

refined the idea in 1582, by eliminating leap years in century 

years that were not exactly divisible by 400.  This is why years 

in the 1600 and 2000 were leap years but 1700, 1800 and 

1900 were not and why 2400 will be a leap year.  

In Greece they believe it's bad luck to get married in a leap 

year or especially on leap day. Another "tradition" is akin to 

Sadie Hawkins dances. A woman can propose marriage to a 

man in a leap year instead of waiting for the man to propose.  

I always think of the twins in our church who were born on 

2/29. They happily (as they get older) will love being so 

young!! So John and Ella, enjoy the cake and ice cream this 

year! 

Happy Valentine Day! 

Diane 

Homemaker Clubs always welcome  

new members and have educational  

activities for everyone!  

May 7-9, 2024 

Bowling Green KY 

Holiday Inn University Plaza 



  American Heart 
Association  
Heart saver  

CPR/AED Class 
 

Join us for an exciting CPR/AED class at the 

McCracken County Extension Office. Learn life-

saving techniques and gain the confidence to handle 

emergency situations. Our experienced instructors 

will guide you through hands-on training and pro-

vide valuable tips to keep you prepared. Whether 

you're a concerned parent, a caregiver, or simply 

interested in acquiring essential skills, this  in-person 

event is perfect for you. Don't miss this opportunity 

to become a hero in your community. Sign up now! 

Two class times to choose from. 

  2/16/24     5:30 pm - 9 pm 

OR 

  3/29/24     1:00 pm - 4 pm 
 

Register by going to: 

https://www.kyemt.com/collections/
frontpage 

This class is open to the public free of charge!  

Only pay if you need a CPR card certification.  

Information 

about 

  

Get ready for our upcoming Tech Class and learn the 

basics of Google Docs (word processing, like typing a 

letter).  Google Docs makes it easy to collaborate with 

others.  Create your first Google Doc, share it with oth-

ers, and learn to use editing and suggestion mode, and 

leave comments.  This workshop is designed for learn-

ers who are new to digital tools.  

If you can, bring your own laptop, tablet, etc. for hands 

on instruction. 

Not a 

Canning Class 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kyemt.com%2Fcollections%2Ffrontpage&data=05%7C02%7Csue.rice%40uky.edu%7C47c725c61bd94b8de4d208dc12b0a294%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638405797077521868%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.kyemt.com%2Fcollections%2Ffrontpage&data=05%7C02%7Csue.rice%40uky.edu%7C47c725c61bd94b8de4d208dc12b0a294%7C2b30530b69b64457b818481cb53d42ae%7C0%7C0%7C638405797077521868%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs


 

 

 

JUANITA AMONETT 

 EXTENSION HOMEMAKER SCHOLARSHIP 

 APPLICATION DEADLINE IS FEBRUARY 28TH 

    Agent for Family  
       and  

Consumer Sciences  
 McCracken County 

 

kelly.alsip@uky.edu 

  Kelly Alsip 

The McCracken County Library has asked us to provide 

quilts to display during the month of April.  These can 

be wall hangings, placemats, quilts or anything quilted. 

If you have any of these items that they can borrow 

please drop them off at the office between March 1st 

and 15th.  Please be sure to pin a tag on the back of the 

item with your name on it. 
 

Thank you for your help! 

Elaine Stevens 

Reminder that if  

schools are closed 

due to weather,  

programs will be 

cancelled. 


